
 

 

October 26, 2021 
 
Attention:  Hamlet Residents 
 
RE: Next Steps for Residents of Grovedale, East Grove, Ferns Grove & Landry Heights 
 
Residents who have completed an application form and paid the required fees can begin to 
finalize their connection by picking up a meter for installation from the Grovedale Public Service 
Building. Please refer to the Information update notice for more information about the meters.  
 
Once all private connections/installations are completed and you are ready for your water meter 
to be inspected you can contact the Grovedale Public Service Building at 780-524-6085. Your 
contact information will be collected, and a utility operator will contact you to set up an 
appointment. If water production has began at this time, you may also arrange to have your 
water service turned on at the property line.  

• Inspections will be scheduled between the hours of 9:00a.m. and 3:00p.m. Monday thru 
Friday excluding weekends and holidays.  

• The water shut off valves at the property line (or cc's) are the property of the MD of 
Greenview and are not to be operated by anyone other than Greenview staff that have 
been directed to. 

• No private well or other source of water can be connected to the municipal water service 
line. If you choose to retain your well for outside purposes, please note as per By Law 11-
664 “No person is permitted to connect, cause to be connected, or allow to remain 
connected to any piping, apparatus, fitting, fixture, container, appliance or process in a 
manner which under any circumstances allows backflow of any material or substance into 
the Municipal Water System.” 

• Due to project delays Greenview will not be charging Grovedale and Landry Heights 
Residents the Water Connection Fee of $50 as laid out in the Schedule of Fees Bylaw 21-
873. 

 
Respectfully, 
Doug Brown 
Manager, Environmental Services 
 
DB/ch 


